Student Council Notes: 
East Quad building on Grangegorman campus is equipped with entry barriers that are not in use. These barriers can be unlocked using TU Dublin Student Card and Staff Card. These barriers can also be opened by the Sodexo Porters in the case where someone without such a card may need to enter the building. The barriers are very rarely used, oftentimes the reception desk is left unattended allowing free access.  

Student Council Also Notes: 
In light of recent events in Dublin City Centre, many students feel unsafe attending classes on campus. There have also been two notable racially motivated attacks that have occurred on the LUAS stop adjacent to the building. Students assume that they will be safe from such violence when attending college; there is no safety mechanism in place to prevent such events occurring within the building. 

With anyone able to access the building there is very little preventing someone with ill intentions from entering the building. As well as this, students pay €25 to rent a locker for the year in the building, which is protected by a combination lock. With anyone able to access the areas in which these lockers are held, they are incredibly vulnerable. These lockers are not secure and therefore are unusable. 


Student Council Further Notes:
The gates are fully functional, and are occasionally used. There is no functional issue with the gates. There are, in fact,  gates that are used opposite the main set in the foyer. 

Student Council Understands:
The concert halls and foyer are used frequently by the public for events, and that they may require the use of facilities beyond the barriers; however, there are bathrooms, a coffeeshop, and seating available in the foyer (which do not require entry to the rest of the building through the gates).

Student Council Mandates: 
The VP for City Campus to lobby the university to contact Sodexo and ask that they use the gates that are in place. The VP for City Campus should ensure that the university considers the safety of students and staff when speaking with Sodexo. Council aims to have this completed by the end of this academic year. 

Proposed by: Annabel Biddulph (City) C22706121
Seconded by: Jedidiah Olanrewaju (Tallaght) X00174336
